Garrafrauns, Dunmore, Co. Galway.

(093) 38708.

Email: garrafraunsns@gmail.com
Roll Number:  19391W

February 2015
Dear Parents,

 Happy New Year to you all. Sincere thanks to all of you for your support last term, especially during preparations for our Christmas Concert. It was thoroughly enjoyed by all, especially the children. A special word of thanks to our Parents Association for their invaluable help. We are also grateful to the many Grandparents and Parents who came to the school and shared so many stories with our students. Special Thanks to Pat McWalter for his talk on local heritage.
Literacy:
 Our new Writing Programme, P.M. Writing   begins this term. This innovative programme was purchased for the school by our Parents Association along with new laptops. We are very lucky to have people who are willing to work so hard for our school. Please continue to support their activities! P.M. Reading will follow in 2016.
The ‘Shared Reading’ Programme has also begun.  Please encourage your child to read at home.  Due to so much screen time, - television, computer and games we feel it is important to remind parents that reading is an invaluable part of your child's education. Please try and make time to read with your child every day!

Swimming:

Swimming lessons are currently taking place in Tuam Swimming Pool for children from first to sixth classes. Please ensure your child is able to shower, dress, organize and pack their bags.  [Some bags appear to be too small.]  The cost of swimming lessons and bus is   €8. Swimming hats must be worn. All children may wear tracksuits on Thursdays and Fridays. Please advise your child re: safety issues on the bus and at the pool. (Hairdryers are available at the pool.)

Parents Association:
The Parents Association seek your views on a number of issues and will shortly issue a questionnaire.  
School Self Evaluation:

We are now actively engaged in assessing Literacy and Numeracy   and a number of other teaching strategies within our school curriculum.  We have adopted a Cross - Curricular approach where possible and station teaching is proving very successful with all classes. We are grateful for your input and continued support. Please give us your views.  Questionnaire enclosed.
P.O.D. [Primary Online Database.]

All schools are now required to enter individual pupil data onto the primary online database. This will facilitate the transfer of data from primary to post - primary schools as well as inter- school transfers. It will also replace the need for schools to complete the National Census.  {Information leaflet enclosed}
Enrolment Forms:

 Enrolment for new infants, 2015, takes place on Thursday, February 12th at 11.45am. If there are children in our area near you, please let them know!   Also, all parents are asked to update information on your own child’s Enrolment form. Mobile numbers, etc need to be current, in the event of an emergency.

40th Anniversary - Diary Date, Saturday, September 26th 2015:

Rev Fr Francis Mitchell along with Rev Fr Fergal Cunnane will celebrate Mass in St Patrick’s Church, Garrafrauns followed by a reception in our local Community Centre. More later – please let past pupils know!  
Family Fun Day and Barbeque:
Sunday, May 31st should see road runners, tug of war, races and all the usual fun at Garrafrauns N.S.
Graduation Mass:

Graduation Mass for 6th Class takes place on Tuesday, June 16th at 10am. All Welcome to school afterwards for Senior Class I.T. presentation.

Ash Wednesday:
Early birds sing Mass at 8am, - Lenten Challenge!
First Confessions:

First Confessions for pupils in 2nd class takes place on Tuesday, March 10th  at 7.00pm. Catholic Schools week was celebrated recently and thanks to so many parents who attended mass with us.  Do This in Memory Masses continue – next mass is on Saturday, February 15th at 7.30pm.  First Communion takes place on Sunday May 3rd at 10.00am in Garrafrauns Church.
After School Sport:

After School Sport begins in April. If you are willing to volunteer please let us know.
Astro Turf:

When swimming finishes we will go to the Astro Turf in Dunmore on Fridays. We will also have six weeks of specialist teaching in Gymnastics. This will give the pupils a wide range of P.E. activities throughout the year, “Healthy Body – Healthy Mind”! 

Cost of bus for Astro Turf will be €2.
These programmes begin in April, when swimming is finished
PE Equipment:

The Parents Association and Board of Management have invested in new P.E equipment and all teachers have attended In- Service in P.E. 
Anti-Bullying Policy:

To promote an atmosphere of respect within our school we are participating  in the I.S.P.C.C. ‘’Shield Our School’’ Anti-Bullying module this year.  Thanks to so many parents who attended the talk. In- service has been provided for teachers, followed by workshops for pupils. Please report any suspicions or worries.  
National Children’s Choir
This year’s concert takes place in Tuam on Thursday, May 14th. As you know memory training is a huge part of this programme and pupils from 3rd to 6th should be learning all songs off by heart at this stage. The language learning is wonderful and helps pupils with writing, oral language and creativity. 
 Science
You may recall we had the Knex Roadshow just before Christmas!
Food Dudes:

As you know, we participated in a Healthy Eating programme called “Food Dudes” last year.  For three weeks in March, fresh fruit and vegetables were delivered to school each day and pupils were  be encouraged to taste new fruits, etc. Rewards were given to those who tried something new each day and it was intended to create healthy eating patterns which should continue in the long term. Please continue the good work. It is great to see so many children eating raw carrot, tomatoes, cucumber and lots of fruit each day.
Book Rental:

The Book Rental Committee have been very successful in the planning, purchasing, designating of books etc. A huge amount of work goes into this and we ask that you take care of all books. They will shortly issue a letter and will collect installments for next year during the last term.
Clothes Bank / Bottle Banks

If you are spring- cleaning please use the Clothes Bank at the school. Bottle Banks are also now the responsibility of the school and both provide a small source of income to us.
Timetable:

Please note that school begins at 9.30 am and children should not arrive at school before 9.15a.m. Infants who do not travel on the bus must be collected at 2.10 p.m. All other classes should be collected at 3.10 p.m.

Green Flag:

Please encourage your child to continue to protect our natural world by recycling where possible. We continue with our W.O.W. - Walk on Wednesdays and encourage everyone to walk or cycle to school, keeping road safety in mind at all times. This year we concentrate on Global Citizenship.
Head Lice:

As you know head lice continues to be a problem in schools. We urge you to check your child's hair regularly. Parents will be notified whenever we notice an outbreak of head lice.  

Drumcrondra Tests:

Drumcrondra tests in English, Maths and Irish will be administered at the end of May. This applies to all pupils from First to Sixth Classes. Infants will do the M.I.S.T. and Belfield Infant Profile tests. Non-Reading Intelligence Tests [N.R.I.T.] are also being used for some pupils. 
Music Classes:

Mrs Marion McCarthy continues to teach tin whistle on Fridays. The cost is €2.50 per child.

Servers:

Could all parents please check your child's serving Rota. If  he/she cannot attend on the specified date kindly arrange a substitute.

 Easter servers need to practice with Fr Fergal and should be accompanied by a parent.
Credit Union Quiz:

Pupils will shortly participate in the St Jarlath’s Credit Union Quiz.
Seachtain na Gaeilge:
Tráth na gCeist takes place in Ballinlass N.S. on Friday, March 13th with Pat Coleman.       {Lifts required}   Bígi ag cleachtadh – Seachtain na Gaeilge March, 10th - 17th.

C.T. Y. {Centre for Talented Youth}:
 Exceptionally able pupils from our school have been selected to attend the Centre for Talented Youth at N.U.I.G.  They are studying History, Engineering, English, I.T and Marine Science. Placement on this course is based on standardised test results.

Code Of Behaviour/ Anti- Bullying Policies:
Please ensure you are au-fait with the school’s Code of Behaviour and speak to your child about it. While we concentrate on our Rewards System, some pupils will occasionally have to be sanctioned. Home support is very important in this matter.  All Parents must sign and support our Code Of Behaviour. We aim to continue to maintain high standards of Behaviour and pupil’s work – rate!   Etc.
Enrolment:
Enrolment of new pupils takes place on Thursday, February  12th.  at 11.45am. Numbers are crucial for rural schools and we urge you to please contact neighbours/friends in our catchment area. Currently we have 6 full time and 3 shared teachers, -  a  total of 9 teachers working in our school. Projections are good and we hope to secure these posts again for 2015/2016. It would be hugely helpful if the parent body would get the word out!

Staff:

Joan Macdonnell {Principal}

Edel Feeney {Deputy Principal}
Jennifer Cawley {Junior and Senior Infants}

Laura Comer {1st & 2ndClass}

Shane Curley {3rd & 4th Class}

Jonathan Comer {5th & 6th Class}

Denise Slattery {Resource Teacher]

Olivia Hughes {Learning Support}

Mary Higgins {Learning Support}
Memory Masses:

Saturday, February 14th, 7.30pm
Saturday, March 7th, 7.30pm
Saturday, April 18th,   7.30pm

Confirmation - Tuesday, March 3rd, 12pm.
First Confessions - Tuesday, March 10th, 7.30pm
First Holy Communion - Sunday, May 3rd,   10.00am

Yours sincerely,
Joan Macdonnell
Principal

Parents Association:







Helen Healy, Chairperson

Grainne Diskin, Secretary

Charlotte McWalter, Treasurer

Angela Donlon

Tom Ryder

Susan Healy

Pete Nicklin

Oliver Kilgarriff

Brendan Redington

Pat Kennedy

Pat Kivlehan
Board of Management:

Mary Burke, Chairperson.

Joan Macdonnell, Principal.

Laura Comer

Tom Ryder

Pat Kennedy
Mary Noone

Michael Hannon

Rev Fr Fergal Cunnane,  P.P.

